
   

  
 

I-195 REDEVELOPMENT DISTRICT 

RESOLUTION REGARDING 2023 PERSONNEL PLAN 

November 15, 2023 

VOTED: That the updates to the Personnel Plan of the District as presented to, and 

reviewed by, the Commissioners this date, be and hereby is approved and 

adopted. 



   

  
 

EXHIBIT A 

 2023 Personnel Plan 
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To: I-195 Redevelopment District Commissioners 
 
From: Caroline Skuncik, Executive Director 

Amber Ilcisko, Director of Operations 
  
Date: November 15, 2023 
 
Re: Personnel Plan 

 
 
This memo provides an overview of the I-195 Redevelopment District’s 
(District’s) proposed updated personnel plan. The current personnel plan was 
adopted in 2022. Since the District has taken on the responsibility of 195 District 
Park (Park) in 2021, the focus has been to create an active and vibrant, heavily 
programmed open space to support the development of an innovation district. 
Over the last year (Oct 30, 2022 - Oct 30, 2023), the Park hosted over a hundred 
events and saw 1.6 million visits with an average of 4,475 visits per day. To keep 
pace with the current workload and ensure that we can continue to meet our 
mission, adjustments to the District’s staffing are necessary.  

 
Positions 

 
Currently, there are five full-time employees at the District: Executive Director, 
Director of Operations, Senior Project Manager/Director of Real Estate, Office 
Manager, and Park Manager; and two part-time Park Program Coordinators. 
One additional position is proposed, Assistant Park Manager, along with updates 
to the responsibilities of the Director of Operations, Park Manager, and the Park 
Program Coordinator positions to reflect the addition of a new position. There 
are also small modifications to all salary ranges for each position. 

 
The Assistant Park Manger will support the Park Manager in the day-to-day 
operations of the Park, including serving as supervisor to the part-time Park 
Program Coordinators, administering the Call for Curators mini-grant program, 
and implementing a passive program plan in the Park. This will be a full-time 
exempt position. 

 
The Park Program Coordinator position will continue to support programming in 
the Park. This will now be exclusively an hourly, part-time position dedicated to 
daily park setup, event support, and supporting the Assistant Park Manager. The 
Park Manager job description is proposed to be amended to support the 



   

  
 

 



   

  
 



   

  
 



   

  
 



   

  
 



   

  
 



   

  
 



   

  
 



   

  
 



   

  
 



   

  
 



   

  
 



   

  
 

 


